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St. John is a Stewardship Parish ***************************************************
May 30, 2010
                 Most Holy Trinity Sunday
Saturday, May 29
   4:00 – Addison Barrett - Memorial

Sunday, May 30
   9:30 – Parishioners of St. John

Saturday, June 5
   4:00 – Tony & Lu Cruz – Memorial

Sunday, June 6

  11:30 – Parishioners of St. John
Important Dates
Mon. 5/31 – Memorial Day – Rectory office is closed
Mon. 5/31 – Fr. Moses arrives from Ghana

Thu. 6/3 – Painting Committee Meeting – 7:00 in Hall

Sun. 6/6 – EBHS Graduation 

Wed. 6/9 – Catholic Women’s Club Dinner – 7:00
Summer Mass Schedule

Effective Sunday, June 13th, the Sunday Masses will be celebrated at 8:00 and 10:30am. Saturday Mass will remain at 4:00pm.  

CCD Registration for September 2010

We emailed the registration forms to all families whose children are currently enrolled in our CCD program. Registrations are now taking place.  If you did not receive an email the forms are also available in the CCD office which is open on Tuesday and Thursday from 10:00-4:00.
Please mail your registration forms back to us or you can come to the CCD office on Tuesdays & Thursdays from 10:00 to 4:00.  Please do not go to the Rectory because the CCD office is located in the basement of the church.  Registration is due by June 1st.  Class assignments are on a first come basis.  We are offering a payment plan to anyone who needs help.
Vacation Bible School is just around the corner!
This year we are going on a “High Seas Adventure”

July 26th – July 30th
9:00am – 12:00pm    

Our VBS is back for the seventh year in a row and it is going to be better than ever!    Our program is designed for children starting at age 3 up to children finishing the 5th grade. Registration is under way.  Registration forms are available at the ushers’ tables at the doors of the church or come to the CCD office on Tuesday & Thursday from 10:00 to 4:00.  If you have questions or would like to be a volunteer, please contact Nancy Smith @ 508-378-4290 or nhenn71@hotmail.com. Please watch the bulletin each week for VBS updates and other ways you can help make this years’ VBS a celebration of our faith.
Our Shared Treasure

May 23, 2010 Collection:    $5,462.00
Collection for Seminaries: $1,231.00 

Thank you for your continued generosity
There is a second collection next weekend for Church Maintenance.

Catholic Appeal

2010 Catholic Appeal - Called to Love and Share
Stewardship reminds us to count our blessings, acknowledge God's gifts to us, and express thanks to Him. We do this by a proportionate giving of our time, talent and treasure. We sincerely thank the 92 households in our parish who, as good stewards, have made a gift to the 2010 Catholic Appeal. We are at 65% of our goal. You are helping many people with many needs. God calls us to share what we have to help others. If you have not yet made your pledge, envelopes are available. Or for more information, please call 617-779-3700 or visit www.BostonCatholicAppeal.com.  Every gift matters.  Thank you! 
St. Vincent de Paul

We help 28 families last Monday so Thank you for remembering the pantry when you shopped. We are still low on some of the food items such as  appreciate jelly, pasta sauce, SpaghettiOs, canned fruit, Rice-a-Roni, assorted cereal, jello, paper towels and toilet paper.  We also welcome cash donations or checks made out to the “Society of St. Vincent de Paul”. Donations may be placed in the collection boxes at the doors of the church. Thank you so much for your generosity!

Painting Committee

We are looking for volunteers to paint the church hall.  If you are interested in helping, please come to a meeting on Thursday, June 3rd at 7:00pm in the church hall.  The more hands we have the faster and easier job it will be.

50/50 Raffle

St. John and St. Thomas parishes will be conducting the 2nd Annual 50/50 Raffle.  The drawing will be at the St. John’s Parish Picnic on Sunday, June 27th after the 10:30 Mass. We hope the raffle will raise $20,000, giving the winner $10,000 and having the parishes split the remaining $10,000.  The tickets are $10 each or 3 for $25.  Tickets may be purchased at any of the rectories or after the Masses in the two parishes. Remember, the more tickets sold the larger the prize will be.  Last year the winner won $7,000.
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CYO NEWS & EVENTS
Leadership Retreat 

St. John’s will hold its 5th annual Leadership Retreat for next year’s junior and senior class at the Craigsville Beach Conference Center (Cape Cod) from Sunday, August 1st through Thursday, August 5th.  There are only 2 spaces available, so call the rectory if you are interested in going on the retreat.  There will be an important meeting for parents and students going on the retreat on Thursday, June 17th at 7:00.  One parent must attend the meeting.
Parish Picnic

Please save this date. 

Sunday, June 27th following the 10:30 Mass. We want you to come and join the festivities and great food. It will be a time to meet each other and enjoy some relaxing time with each other. Invite a friend to join you. The success of this day depends on you and your presence. Tickets for the event will be sold after all Masses starting the weekend of May 15/16. Tickets are $5 for either a Hot Dog dinner or Hamburger/Cheeseburger dinner which includes garden salad, pasta salad, baked beans, corn, watermelon, desserts and beverages.

If you would like help please contact Carmen at 

508-378-4207

Pastoral Council
We want to congratulate and welcome the newly elected members of our Pastoral Council:

Steve Colburn

Debbie Conrad

Ken Fontaine

Kevin Laslie

Chuck Moore

Thought for Memorial Day
Let every nation know, whether it wishes us well or ill, that we shall pay any price, bear any burden, meet any hardship, support any friend, oppose any foe to assure the survival and the success of liberty. -John F. Kennedy
Dear Friends,

As you all know Monday is a National Holiday-Memorial Day. It is a day filled with symbol, importance and remembrance. It is a day that every American should celebrate as a sacred day. Throughout our 235 years as a nation our freedoms have been secured through the sacrifice of millions of men and women, many of whom made the supreme sacrifice so that you and I could live in freedom. Memorial Day should serve to remind us all that we need to support our troops around the world and remember those who have died.  There will be many “cookouts” in town on Monday as there should be.  There will be lots of fun and games in our back yards and that is a wonderful thing.  But we should also try to find the time to attend the Memorial Day services on the town common on Monday as well.  I hope that you will join me at 10 am on Monday to honor those who are serving today and to solemnly remember those who have given their lives so that we might live in freedom.

 Congratulations to all of the graduates of East Bridgewater High School and all of the area high schools that our young people attend. I want to offer a special thank you to all of our Peer Ministers who are graduating.  Your ministry with and among our younger high school students is a testimony of your willingness to serve and your generosity of spirit.  Please join me in extending a word of congratulations to all of our college graduates as well.  May all of our graduates have many years of blessings ahead of them.

Finally, I want to thank all of those parishioners who offered their service to the parish by their willingness to serve on the Parish Pastoral Council.  There were 968 individual votes cast. You selected five new members to serve on the council and their names can be found in today’s bulletin. 

God bless,

Fr. Wally 






